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Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from August 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

23 August 
2021 

Motion 1  
DHP requests the Councillors put forth 
a motion at full council demanding 
that council’s own planning docs be 
adhered to and that the unobstructed 
pre-existing ocean views be restored 
at the location of the Rodney Reserve 
-Dover Road Safety Slope by no later 
than Dec 31, 2021. 
 

 
The Precinct Committee will provide an update on this.  

Planning, 
Environment 
& Regulatory 

Action in 
progress 

23 August 
2021 

Item - Boat Parking at Caffyn Reserve 
Discussed Council response and lack 
of future implementation 
 
Motion 2 
DHP requests that council provide a 
timeline regarding previously 
requested parking restriction on the 
west side Portland Street between 
Blake Street & 65 Portland Street. 

 
Motion was forwarded to the Service Manager, Traffic and Transport who has 
advised that the team are aiming to submit a draft policy to Council early next 
year but at this stage, cannot commit to a date. 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 

23 August 
2021 

Blake Street Traffic Calming Proposals 
-After much discussion that option 
most residents preferred was to do 
nothing. Motion 3 DHP requests that 
no changes be made in relation to the 
Blake Street Traffic Calming Measures.  
Give Way To Descending Vehicles 
signage is preferred at the 
intersection of Old South Head Road & 
Blake Street. 

 
Motion was forwarded to the Senior Traffic Engineer, Infrastructure Services who 
included the Precincts’ Motion in the feedback section of the traffic committee 
report.  
 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 
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Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from August 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

23 August 
2021 

Motion 4  
DHP request that council create a project 
fund number for the Radio Telescope 
Viewing Platform project in order that 
funds can be irrevocably allocated. 
 

Motion was forwarded to the Acting Director Community Assets and Operations 
who has advised that the July 2021 Council report included the following: 
 

The investigations for the Viewing Platform project are underway. 
Already complete are the Rodney Reserve heritage inventory sheets, and 
the heritage study including the interpretation will commence this year as 
part of the Plan of Management development. However, VPA funds must 
go towards a capital outcome and cannot be used for studies that may 
lead to the capital. 

 
The heritage study including interpretation in progress this year are being 
undertaken as part of the development of the Plan of Management.  This work 
cannot be funded by the VPA.  Once the studies are complete a capital works 
project can be set up and a number assigned.  This could be as a quarterly budget 
adjustment or in the development of the 2022/23 Capital Works Program.  We 
do not have the ability to set it up in advance of that. 
 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 

23 August 
2021 

Motion 5  
DHP endorses using the VPA funds for 
157-159 Military Road for shade cloth 
at the Dudley Page playground or 
additional playground equipment at 
the Dudley Page Reserve Playground 
or addition fitness equipment at the 
Dudley Page Reserve Gym 
 

 
This Motion was forwarded to the Strategic Planner who included the feedback 
in the report to Council. 

Planning, 
Environment 
and 
Regulatory 

Finalised 
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Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from August 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

23 August 
2021 

Motion 6  
DHP requests that the staged removal of 
the Buddleja in Weonga Reserve on the 
cliff side of the wire fence begin 
immediately so that this noxious shrub can 
be removed over time.  Note this removal 
was specifically mandated by the 2014 
Biodiversity Action Plan but never done. 

On 23 September 2021 Council resolved the following: 
 
That Council: 
1. Notes resolution CM/8.1/20.09 adopted on 15 September 2020, which states: 
That Council: 

1. Removes the buddleja at the southern end of Weonga Reserve in a 
staged approach to ensure the stability of the slope. 
2. Immediately prunes the buddleja. 
3. Notes that the removal of this plant is specified in the Weonga, 
Rodney and Raleigh Reserve Biodiversity Action Plan 2014–2020. 
4. Condemns the vandalism and removal of the acacia longifolia located 
on an incline towards the cliff at Rodney Reserve opposite Dover Road 
and replaces the plants with coastal heath species. 

2. Commences the removal of the buddleja plantings in Weonga Reserve within 
six weeks and commits to their full removal within six months, if conditions 
permit. 
3. Further notes that the removal of this plant is specified in the Weonga, Rodney 
and Raleigh Reserve Biodiversity Action Plan 2014–2020. 
  

Planning, 
Environment 
and 
Regulatory 

Action in 
progress 

23 August 
2021 

Motion 7  
DHP requests that all of the wrong signage 
in Weonga, Rodney & Raleigh Reserves be 
finally replaced with signage showing the 
new pathway that directs walkers through 
Weonga Reserve to Weonga Road to 
Military Road - (See image at end of the 
minutes) 

Council has been working with the Bondi to Manly organisation to coordinate the 
Cliff Walk and Bondi to Manly routes and agree on how the route information is 
displayed on Councils signs including the maps. 
The maps have been updated with the Weonga Road route and are in the 
process of being updated with the Bondi to Manly route information and will 
illustrate the location of new bubblers in Hugh Bamford Reserve, Raleigh Reserve 
and Dudley Page Reserve. We expect we will be in a position to re-print the maps 
shortly. 
In addition, finger signs will also be installed on existing poles at key street 
corners to assist in directing walkers on the Cliff Walk and Bondi to Manly walks. 
 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 
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Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from August 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

23 August 
2021 

Motion 8  
DHP requests that Council institute 
Commercial Dog Walking Licensing in 
consultation with residents.  This was 
requested in August 2019 with no follow 
through.  
(Note local commercial dog walkers are in 
favour of this to prevent illegal operators 
walking more than 4 dogs per person). 
 

Motion was forwarded to the Executive Manager Compliance and a reply will be 
forwarded to the Precinct.  

Planning, 
Environment 
and 
Regulatory 

Action in 
progress 

23 August 
2021 

Motion 9 
DHP requests a new public bin be installed 
at the beginning of the Diamond Bay Cliff 
Walk at 33 Kimberley Street next to the 
existing bench. 
 

This proposal is included in the DA for the Cliff walk and the Precinct will include 
this Motion as part of their submission to the DA. 

Planning, 
Environment 
and 
Regulatory 

Action in 
progress 

23 August 
2021 

Motion 10  
DHP requests that Council plant more New 
Zealand Christmas Bush (Metrosideros 
excelsa) along Military Road. 

Motion was forwarded to the Manager, Open Spaces & Sportsfield Maintenance 
who has advised that Council has planted 32 Metrosideros excelsa last year on 
Military Rd and winter 2022 we will be planting 34 Metrosideros excelsa as part 
of our Greening our City program. 
 

Planning, 
Environment 
and 
Regulatory 

Finalised 
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Waverley Council Response Report to Motions from August 2021 Dover Heights Precinct meeting 
 

Meeting 
Date 

Motion Council Officer Response Directorate Status 

23 August 
2021 

Motion 11  
DHP requests council install Children 
Crossing signage at 211 Military Road to 
alert motorist of children and families 
crossing to access the Children Bike Track.  
(Note this is NOT a request for a pedestrian 
crossing.  It is a request for signage only) 
 

Motion was forwarded to the Service Manager, Traffic and Transport who has 
advised that we have investigated the request to install Children Crossing signage 
at 211 Military Road to alert motorist of children and families crossing to access 
the Children Bike Track. 
We propose to install the signage plus a kerb ramp and connection to the 
footpath on the western (park) side of Military Road. 
The location and street views of the signage and footpath treatments are shown 
in the attached PowerPoint for sharing with the committee.(pls see below) 
Please advise the committee that we are open to suggestions about the exact 
location of the signs and footpath treatment. We look forward to receiving 
feedback from the Precinct committee so we can proceed. 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 

23 August 
2021 

Motion 12  
DHP again requests that council repair the 
cracked and damaged traffic calming 
bumps between the SW and SE corners of 
Blake Street and Military Road 
(Note - Our previous motion making the 
same request was not acted upon) 
working 

This request has been logged on Merit with customer reference number 
2138000. 

Community, 
Assets and 
Operations 

Action in 
progress 

23 August 
2021 

RECOMMENDATION - DHP requests that 
Council install permanent directional 
signage along the Bondi To Manly walk 
within Council boundaries possibly 
attached to existing street signs. 
 

This recommendation was forwarded to the Tourism and Business Co-Ordinator 
who has advised that they are working with the Open Space Planning Manager to 
incorporate permanent wayfinding signage across the coast. You can see 
examples of some of the styles that have been currently rolled out across some 
of the parks in the LGA here: 
https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/178102/PDTM_
RevG_11_J_Signage.pdf . Bondi to Manly will now be incorporated into our 
Wayfinding suite and finger signs will also be produced in the next 6-8 months to 
support this. This will mean few to no ground decals will be used in future. 
 
 

Planning, 
Environment 
and 
Regulatory 

Action in 
progress 

https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/178102/PDTM_RevG_11_J_Signage.pdf
https://www.waverley.nsw.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/178102/PDTM_RevG_11_J_Signage.pdf
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Children Crossing 

signage at 211 Military Road.pptx
 


